
Town of Stow 
Traffic Safety Advisory Committee 
 
Minutes of October 26th, 2022, Traffic Safety Advisory Meeting  
Members Present: Chief Michael Sallese, Fire Chief John P Benoit, Steve Nadeau, & Valerie Oorthuys 
Chief Sallese called meeting to order 1:00 PM 
 
Approval of Minutes | September 27, 2022  
Chief Benoit moved to approve the minutes of September 27, 2022, as amended  
Valerie Seconded.  
VOTED: 4-0 (Unanimously In favor: Steve Nadeau – Yea; Chief Sallese – Yea; Chief Benoit – Yea; Valerie 
Oorthuys-Yea)  
 
 
Member Updates 
-Chief Sallese presented information regarding Traffic Speed Feedback Signs from All Traffic Solutions 
and the data capabilities those signs have. 
 
-Committee is aware of a resident-initiated petition re: the truck restriction on Chestnut Street and 
Marlboro Street.  Once members of TSAC meet with Hudson, the petition will be put on the meeting 
agenda. 
 
 
Christmas Tree Farm and Remainder of Orchard Updates: 
-Mark from Mistletoe Farm and Jesse from Taproot Farm were both present to discuss the updated 
Christmas Tree Farm Traffic Mitigation Plan. No other stakeholders were present.  Both approved the 
proposed plans. 
 
-Chief Sallese to bring the updated plans before the Select Board for Approval. 
Chief Benoit moves to accept plans. Valerie Seconded   
VOTED: 4-0 (Unanimously In favor: Steve Nadeau – Yea; Chief Sallese – Yea; Chief Benoit – Yea; Valerie 
Oorthuys-Yea)  
 
 
Public Input and Response to Concerns: 
-Wheeler Road concerned moved to next meeting 
 
-Common Road Closure for Construction and possibility of turning road into a one-way:  Valerie to speak 
with Library Committee to discuss possible plan to link this proposal to the project bids. 
 
-Nan’s: Traffic Safety Advisory Committee to invite Town Administrator Denise Dembkoski to next 
meeting to discuss permit and special events plan for Nan’s.  Currently, they are hiring police details for 
the weekends to help mitigate traffic. 
 
-Kingland Road Potholes: This issue has already been resolved. 
 
 
Next Meeting will be on November 9th, 2022 at 1 PM. 



 
Chief Sallese motions to adjourn. Steve Nadeu seconds. 
VOTED: 4-0 (Unanimously In favor: Steve Nadeau – Yea; Chief Sallese – Yea; Chief Benoit – Yea; Valerie 
Oorthuys-Yea)  
 
 


